PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG) MINUTES
MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 1st MAY 2019 @6.30pm
Joe Icke (Practice Manager) gave the PPG a presentation on the following:

· PPG ground rules

· Confidentiality policy & respect for others viewpoint – confidentiality agreement form to be sent out for signatures

· GDPR & consent

· Purpose of PPG - conduit for development of ideas & feedback practice information to others

· Satisfaction surveys

· Future of PPG - chairperson required to take over from JI to relaunch PPG & drive things forward. Develop systems for improved communication, for positive ideas but also to voice any concerns

· Practice Significant Events:
· Paper clinical records – removed to an approved storage facility to allow development of 2 more clinical rooms

· Telephone system – introduced in February 2019 which links to patient clinical system, has unlimited incoming & outgoing lines & the option to send SMS messages to patients. New option of ‘Queue Buster’ being introduced which will allow patients to keep their place in the queue & will be called back once they reach the front of the queue which will reduce telephone cost & time waiting on the phone for patients. Also discussed was music on hold which is currently being reviewed

· PACE Setter award - https://www.pacesetteraward.nhs.uk/ aimed at improving healthcare information & accessibility for patients aged 0-19 years with changes to waiting room (children’s TV & furniture), children’s survey & amendments to website to be made

· Pharmacists – 1 clinical working alongside Duty Dr & 1 medicine management for medication queries 

· Electronic Prescription Service (EPS) – 3rd dispensing practice in England to go live (October 2018) with patients being able to nominate dispensary/pharmacy reducing paper, footfall to the surgery & GP/staff workload

· Electronic Referral System (ERS) – paperless system which practice staff currently book appointment for the patient which may not be convenient so currently trialling partial booking where secretary starts the process & provides patient with login details & passcode to book suitable appointment either online or by telephone 

· Removal of fax machines – NHS requirement to remove all fax machines by April 2020
· Postural stability classes - strength/balance classes being run every Friday at the surgery (£3 charge per session) with referral by GP/physio etc. Ask at reception for more information

· Springfield Minds – new service available for low level mental health issues, anxiety, bereavement etc. which requires referral from GP

· Hospital car park – recent report of patient receiving car park fine from ‘Euro parks’ which Joe checked out with Evesham hospital estates & facilities who informed the car park is not checked by Euro parks & the fine was a scam. Any patient receiving a car park fine for visiting the surgery should inform the practice manager as Riverside Surgery patients DO NOT need to pay car park fees
Dr Neill Bramble gave the PPG a presentation on the following:

· Primary Care Network (PCN) – South Worcestershire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) divides the county into localities with our including practices Riverside, Abbey, Merstow, DeMontfort, Broadway, Bredon & Inkberrow (EBBI) who have been working well together for a number of years looking at frail patients, admission avoidance, prescribing, referrals etc. with Neighbourhood Team (N/T) (made up of district nurses, enhanced care team etc.) also aligned to localities. N/T can be accessed directly by patients requiring their services on 01386 502028. PCNs will need to include 30-50,000 patients’ practices working closely together with a GP Clinical lead supporting each other to run effectively & represent both practices & patients. The first year will mainly about setting up the group & employment of pharmacist & social prescriber for the PCN. Social prescriber will be able to signpost services i.e. advice on finance, housing, anxiety, weight loss etc. The second year PCNs can employ 1st contact physio, physicians associate, paramedics etc. with a partial funding stream. This will provide clinical support & release GP capacity. The practice currently provides extended hours on Wednesday until 8pm & Saturday mornings for Riverside patients. We also host SW Healthcare extended access service Monday, Wednesday & Friday until 8pm & Saturday & Sunday mornings which is available to all patients within Worcestershire as pre-bookable appointments via their own practices. This requires patient consent as it may not be their own GP but who will have access to the patients’ medical records via EMIS community software

· PPG next steps – minutes to be emailed out & added to practice website. Meetings to be arranged quarterly with volunteers for PPG chairperson to be sent in to practice manager. Also discussed how to spread the word of the PPG i.e. newsletter etc. with ideas to be sent in as above & ideas for next meeting
Date of next meeting: to be arranged 
